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JUNE 

3RD T&T ROUNDS 27TH BIRTHDAY 

4TH ADELAIDE OUTLAWS PANCAKE NIGHT 

8TH WILD FRONTIER R IGHT ROYAL NIGHT 

SCOOT BACK SQUARES CLOSED 

11TH ADELAIDE OUTLAWS CANCER  COUN-

CIL CHARITY DANCE  

12TH SUNSET TWIRLERS ROYAL GALA 

BALL 

13TH ADELAIDE OUTLAWS PLUS CLOSED 

15TH PADDLE STEAMERS INTERNATIONAL 

NIGHT 

SCOOT BACK SQUARES CLOSED 

16TH SARDA AGM & DANCE 

17TH SCOOT BACK SQUARES 7TH   BIRTH-

DAY 

19TH YORKE PROMENADERS HOT SOUP & 

CRACKERS NIGHT 

28TH SUNSET TWIRLERS PLUS CLOSED 

SASDS COMMITTEE MEETING 

JULY 

2ND ADELAIDE OUTLAWS AMERICAN 

NIGHT 

3RD JVC SQUARES CLOSED 

6TH PADDLE STEAMERS AMERICAN 

NIGHT 

10TH SUNSET TWIRLERS FRENCH NIGHT 

 JVC SQUARES CLOSED 

11TH ADELAIDE OUTLAWS PLUS CLOSED 

13TH SCOOT BACK SQUARES MID-YEAR 

DINNER DANCE 

14TH SASDS/SACA BASTILLE DANCE AT 

MARION RSL 

17TH JVC SQUARES CLOSED 

24TH JVC SQUARES CLOSED 

26TH  SUNSET TWIRLERS PLUS CLOSED                             

SASDS COMMITTEE MEETING 

27TH WILD FRONTIER/SCOOT BACK 

SQUARES COMBINED SOUP NIGHT 

SCOOT BACK SQUARES CLOSED 

31ST JVC SQUARES CLOSED 

DIARY DATESDIARY DATES  

IMPORTANT NOTICE 

 

Bronc Wise June Dances Cancelled 

Due to an unexpected medical issue the Bronc Wise dances 

planned to be held in June are now cancelled 

We all wish Bronc a speedy recovery 
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G'Day, 

 

Congratulations to Andrea Braun and Allabout Squares in Mount Gambier on your 
10th birthday. I have been speaking to a number of dancers and the feedback 
tells me that much fun was had during the weekend. 

JVC's 4th Birthday was magnificent in its simple pleasure. I had a very good time  
meeting John's dancers and making  new friends. It was a lovely day in Victor 
Harbor for dancing and great food afterwards, well done Jacqui. Sorry my wife 
Karen couldn't be there to help you celebrate. 

It's nice to know that everyone had a fantastic time in Perth and arrived home 
safe and sound. I heard the dress sets looked great on the dance floor. Thank you 
to everyone who took part in representing South Australia. Thank you too to the 
Round  dancers  Anne, Les, Ivan and Janine for presenting the show case and  to 
Shirley for cueing it. 

May saw many Mothers Day themed dances being held, I hope all our mothers 
received  the attention and spoiling that recognised the years of hard work that 
being a mother involves. 

Don't forget the State Convention coming up in August at Hewett Community 
Function Centre, hope to see everyone there. Please book your tickets now and 
accommodation is still available at the Gawler Caravan Park but you will need to 
ring them and advise that you are a square dancer as we have organised 
accommodation to be held for us, and there is the dinner on Friday night at the 
Gawler Arms Hotel to consider. 

 

Many thanks 

Murray Dempsey 

PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE   

DISCLAIMER: The South Australian Square Dance Society Inc. and the Editor DO NOT 
ACCEPT any responsibility for any goods or services advertised, or statements made, in 

this magazine.  

Murray Dempsey ,  Vice President 

REMINDER 

SASDS membership is now due, check out our improved membership  

benefits and the option of receiving a colour Round Up by email. 

Forms available from your Club rep or online at  

http://www.squaredancingsa.com/sasds-membership-form-2018.pdf 
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SASDS  COMMITTEE  NEWSSASDS  COMMITTEE  NEWS  

The Committee Meeting at the end of April was exceptionally long with detailed 
discussions about the dance programme for the Callers and Society Dinner Dance 
on July 14th. It’s a bit of a juggling act to make it mainly Mainstream but with a few 
Rounds and Plus as well. The caterers have supplied the menu & it certainly looks 
yummy – something for everyone! You can check it out on Noticeboards and in this 
issue. 

The French theme will be fun, so come along, dress up & enjoy a social night 
catching up with dancers from other clubs. Hopefully some of our country Club 
dancers will make the trip too – it’s always great to see you. 

Dawn gave a report from the National in Perth which included the locations of the 
next three National Conventions. 2019 is in Deloraine, 2020 is The Blue Mountains 
and 2021 will be Darwin. Promotional car stickers for Square Dancing are planned, 
so we’ll be watching out for those & will let you know when they become available. 

The committee decided that a SA Directory is to be supplied to each club so that 
visitors and club members can check out details of our clubs, venues & dance 
times. 

I reported on the new National website squaredanceaustralia.com There is lots of 
information on here about Deloraine, also check out magazines from other states 
under the Publications heading. 

Bookings are continuing to grow for our State Convention ‘Country in the City’ 25 – 
27 August at Hewett. If you need help with Trybooking, just ask at your Club. 

I’m off overseas for the next couple of months so Stephen will be penning the 

committee news. 

Until next time happy dancing, 

Cheers, PaulineCheers, PaulineCheers, PaulineCheers, Pauline 

FROM THE EDITOR’S DESKFROM THE EDITOR’S DESK  

This issues cover celebrates Sunset Twirlers 23rd birthday held Saturday night, the 
following day celebrated 23 years of round dancing. a busy couple indeed! 

Speaking of upcoming events unfortunately the Bronc Wise visit in June has been 
cancelled due to medical reasons, I hope we will still get to dance to Bronc in the 
near future. 

Details of the July SASDS/SACA combined dance are included in this issue as 
promised, hope to see you there. 

Cheers, Stephen 
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Hi everyone. We hope you enjoyed our Mothers’ Day 
Chocaholics dance last month - thanks to all who helped set 
up the hall and those who brought along chocolate suppers! 
Pancake Night is upon us and hopefully you’ve booked for 
your  feast. The Pancake King is always entertaining. 
Congratulations to our Intermediate dancers who have now 
completed the Mainstream Program and we welcome a new 
group into the intermediate program. 
We’ll be launching our next learners’ intake on Monday June 
11th with a Charity Dance to support the Cancer Council of SA. 

Please help us by spreading the word. It will be followed by a six weeks’ of open 
nights where new people can join us. Again, whilst we are publicising through 
various types of media, we need your help to spread the news to non-dancers and 
show them what a great activity we enjoy. Take flyers (we have plenty) and hand 
them out, if you see Facebook posts on the Charity Dance and 6 week intake, 
share them. We’d appreciate that. 

Finally, coming up in early July we will be holding our American Night. Dress 
up in red, white and blues, enjoy a colourful hall decorated in the theme and mini 
hot dogs & donuts as we musically feature various states of the US in our dancing. 

 

 www.adelaideoutlaws.com 

Please pass on to your   

non-dancing friends 
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The National Square Dance Society of 
Australia produces the on-line quarterly 
magazine Australian Square Dance Re-
view , this magazine gives a terrific 
overview of Square Dancing in Australia 
and can be found at  
https://squaredanceaustralia.org then 
select Publications. A number of publi-
cations from the 1960’s are also avail-
able to read, this dance dairy for SA  
was interesting. Visit the website when 
you get the chance. 
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Our learners are progressing well and with a little help from 
some visitors we have been able to do some good mainstream 
also – thanks to Judy and Brian and Pam and Wayne from Sun-
set Twirlers.  
After the success of our 4th Birthday dance the members have 
been able to let me know of some movements they had trouble 

with and we have been working to rectify that. This month we have looked at the 8 
chain thru – spin the top – circulates – cloverleaf - turn thru. Even the four new 
learners are progressing well with these movements.  
By the time this goes to print we will have visited Sunset Twirlers 23rd Birthday 
Dance – Congratulations Les and Anne and all the members of the Club who have 
helped to make Sunset Twirlers the successful group that it is.  
Happy Dancing Everyone Jacqueline and John. 

https://jvcsquaredance.com 

Hi everyone. Our soup night was a great success, thank you to  the 

people who brought the homemade soup. YUMMY.  

That night a special life membership presentation was made to 
three of our dancers who have been with the club and on the com-
mittee for a long time. Congratulations to Mick, Pauline and Wilma. 
It was a great turnout with Club members having to keep the pres-

entation secret from those concerned. WELL DONE! 

Our combined dinner with  Wild Frontier, at Salisbury North Football Club is always 
well attended. Thank you to all the dancers that came along, great to see everyone 
and also some old faces that we haven’t seen for a while. The food was yummy, 

the dance floor great and the staff couldn’t help out enough Thank you very much. 

President 

April Nicholls 



9 

No one was superstitious about arriving on Friday 13th April 
for our 'Wine & Cheese' night. Penny brought out the best 
with a variety of cheeses & wine for us to select. With Les 
calling & members from Sunset Twirlers attending we had 
enough dancers to make up a bonus set. Having a variety of 

dancers with their own unique style added to the atmosphere of the night. 
Milton presented a bracket, along with our up & coming caller, Ros, who perfected 
'Rocky Top' We even managed a Plus set.  
On 20th April a delightful young couple who were visiting the area, dropped into 
table tennis in the morning & strolled in for a try at square dancing. They thoroughly 
enjoyed themselves & we were delighted to include them. 
Penny retired on 20th April, came to dance but left early to rest up & try to rid herself 
of a cold as she was flying out to UK on 26th April. 
Deidre has returned from W.A. & Gail from New Zealand after their holidays. Both 
ladies had an eventful time. 
Unfortunately Leon also needs surgery, similar to Mark’s, & we wish him the best 
for his speedy recovery. Jo is still waiting for further foot surgery so that she can 
once again join us.  
Gail McMillan  

At Scootbacks we have been dancing the nights away and keeping 
warm as the nights start to get colder.  
Coming up on the 25th of May we will be having our AGM where a 
new committee will be selected to take on the years duty of planning 
wonderful nights. We thank the past committee for the awesome 
work they have done.  
Scootbacks will be starting a 12 week learners class at the start of 
June with Trevor Hunt, which will be exciting, so if you know anyone 

wanting to learn square dancing or even the left hand position please let us know. 
We have also decided to open on the 8th and 15th of June to help the learners 
along as well.  
We look forward to our club birthday on the 17th of June at the Grenfell Hub at 
Elizabeth starting at 1:30pm. 
Keep warm and have fun,  
De Square Lady 

No report from PCT for 
this issue, but we have 
photographic proof that 
a number of club  
members were         
enjoying themselves at 

the National Convention. 
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 Jenny and Gerry are again on their travels, this time on their 

way to Alaska after spending some time in Japan.  We wish 

them safe travels and look forward to hearing about their holi-

day on their return.   

We still have members away following the Perth Convention, 

which Jenny reported was very successful, brilliant decorations, but there were 

some sound difficulties. Unfortunately Lyn Mitchell suffered a broken toe whilst 

there and only managed one dance in a moonboot.   

Another of our dancers, David Bierton, is also in a moonboot after an accident, 

nothing to do with square dancing.  Our latest casualty, Pauline Ottaway has been 

in hospital after breaking her wrist in a fall, hopefully it will not stop her and Alistair 

going on their long awaited overseas trip.  We wish them all a speedy recov-

ery.  After a lengthy stay in hospital Sandy James is home and we also wish her a 

speedy return to good health.  We were pleased to receive a visit from Karen and 

Carl on their way home from the Convention, perhaps we should have asked them 

to repeat their memorable singing call that they did for us on their farewell night 

with us before they left for Queensland.  Next time perhaps.  The same night we 

also had a visit from Peter Heath and his friend Jonathan.  Great to have them join 

us.   

At the time of writing we are looking forward to our Mothers Day Dance and our 

combined May Dinner with Kannella Squares.  We hope many of you will be able to 

come along and join us for what should be a good night of dancing.   

Happy dancing everyone, Pat.  

www.wildfrontiersa.com 

Two sets moving well on Monday nights. More new 

dancers appearing and enjoying themselves.  We're 

going to try and put the dancers now into formal 

squares, to be with the same dancers through the night.  It worked well last week 

and much more was accomplished.  

David and I caught up with Trevor and Lorraine Hunt on Friday afternoon, and it 

was so good to see them both. Being so far from Adelaide and shift working has 

made it very hard to attend city functions.  Hopefully we'll be able to catch up with 

you all soon.....'Happy Dancing"       

Shirley and David 

Congratulations to the committee of the 59th National Conven-
tion on a  fantastic effort and amazing convention, 

 Beginners are doing very well thanks to our patient angels. 

The Two Amigos 
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www.sunsettwirlers.com 

Firstly thank you to everybody who helped Les celebrate his 

birthday at the start of May including our friends at            

Paddlesteamer Squares. Although it was not significant    

number it was great to feel appreciated with the cake, can-

dles, wine cards and Facebook posts. 

Congratulations to John, Jacqueline and the dancers of JVC Squares on your 4th 

Birthday.  A number of us travelled down and enjoyed a great afternoon of dancing 

and friendship.  Some of us walked away with a few raffle prizes as well. 

However whilst at JVC’s birthday we unfortunate to witness the medical episode 

with Leon Parsons.  Leon has been long standing visitor at our club and we wish 

him all the best for his recovery. 

Les & Anne travelled to Perth to attend the 59th National Convention and were 

once again involved in presenting sessions at the ARDA Seminar as well as pre-

senting South Australia’s showcase and experimental dances.  The convention 

was very friendly and enjoyable with the ship visiting a new port every night, lots of 

entertainment with the last stop being Hawaii.  You would be surprised as to how 

many men have Hawaiian Shirts,  

Happy dancing from Anne & Les 

 

 
Come help celebrate the 

Queen’s Birthday 

Royal Gala Ball 
 

Tuesday 12 June 2018 

Port Noarlunga Arts Centre 

22 Gawler Street, Port Noarlunga 

 

Dancing from 7pm  

 

Tea & Coffee Provided 

Monte Carlo & Raffle 

 
Please bring a plate for supper 

 

French Night  
 

Tuesday 10 July 2018 

Port Noarlunga Arts Centre 

22 Gawler Street, Port 

Noarlunga 

 

Dancing from 7pm  

 

 

Tea & Coffee Provided 

Monte Carlo & Raffle 
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Well, it has been pretty quiet this month. With Scotty off      
gallivanting around Vietnam and Cambodia, Pamela travel-
ling to WA for her granddaughters wedding and Graham & 
Bev away in WA for the National Convention it was tough to 

keep dancing but we did it. Didn’t get to do a lot of mainstream, however, we did 
manage to get a set up each week and had a lot of fun and socializing. This was 
accomplished by Roger Coutts setting up a program for each week and keeping 
everyone on the right track. Thanks, Roger, for all you did to keep the dance going 
in Scotty’s absence. Meryl had a bit of a turn and may not be able to dance again 
but she rocks up with Jeannie whenever she can to chat with everyone. 
 While in Cambodia Scotty visited the Kampot Music School for Disabled and Or-
phaned Children (KCDI) and on behalf of the York Promenaders presented the 
school with a donation (see our website). This is the second year that we have do-
nated to the school. 
 This month we should be nearly back to normal with our travellers back home. In 
June we will have Bronc and Fia Wise come up and visit us, and the mic will be 
turned over to Bronc. Should be a fun night. Details are in this issue of Roundup. If 
you would like to come up and join us you are more than welcome. 
 ‘Till next time Happy Dancing 

Our 27th Birthday was held on Sunday 2nd June and as it has not 
been held at time of writing, all I can say is I hope everyone enjoyed 
themselves, especially ending with a good feed. So lets hope there 
will be plenty of good dancing heading to our 28th.                            
So lets look ahead to our State Convention coming up in August. As 
I am once again doing the programme for the Round Dance Sec-
tions [defiantly my last, although I said that last year], I am hoping I 

will see some of our past dancers take to the floor again. There have been a few 
hundred in the last 27 years, I have a book full of names when Round Dancing was 
nearly always a follow on after learning Mainstream. My main concern is the Friday 
afternoon bracket as I have no idea who will be there it is very difficult to no what 
dances to do, if possible, and you intend to be there, it would be great if you could 
send me an E-Mail. 
All for now  

Regards Thelma 

On the road again. 
Safe travels to those 
still on their way home 
from the Convention. 
Some of our dancers 
have arrived home 

safely, with a couple of us still in transit to 
be home soon. A great time was had by 
all both at the  Convention and other 
dances in the area. 
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Country Square Dance Diary: 

Mon Pine City Twirlers 

Weekly 7:30 pm 

Records 

Heather Telford 

Anglican Hall 

Bay Rd, Mt Gambier 

Mainstream  

8725 7524 

Mon Whyalla Twirlers 

Weekly 7.00pm 

Shirley Gabb Lutheran Church Hall 

Lewthwaite St 

Whyalla Norrie 

Learners/ 

Mainstream 

0423 516 716 

Tue JVC Squares 

Weekly 1:30pm 

John Casey Victor Harbour Snr. 

Citizens 

17-19 Torrens St,  

Learners/ 

Mainstream 

0400 611 211 

Tue Yorke 

Promenaders 

Weekly 7:30pm 

Peter Scott Church of Christ Hall 

9 Taylor St, Kadina  

Learners/ 

Mainstream 

0419 864748  

Thu Allabout Squares 

Weekly 7:00pm 

 

Andrea Braun Mt Gambier 

Contact Andrea 

Learners/ 

Mainstream 

0417 509 144 

Fri Pine City Twirlers 

Weekly 7:30pm 

Records 

Trevor Raftery  

Anglican Hall 

Bay Rd, Mt Gambier 

Learners/

Mainstream  

0438 420 615  

Fri Acey Squares 

Weekly 7:30pm 

Records 

Alan H/ Chris B 

Lutheran Church Hall 

Magarey Cres, 

Naracoorte 

Mainstream 

8762 3629 

Fri Paddle Steamers 

Weekly 7pm 

Guest Callers  Port Elliot Institute 

16 The Strand, Port 

Elliot  

Mainstream 

8552 3879 

Sat Whyalla Twirlers 

Weekly 2.00pm 

Shirley Gabb Lutheran Church Hall 

Lewthwaite St 

Whyalla Norrie 

Learners/ 

Mainstream 

0423 516 716 

South Australian Callers Association: 

President Jeff Seidel Secretary/Treasurer Les Tulloch 
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Mon Adelaide Outlaws 

Weekly 8pm 

Graham  

Elliott 

Macedonian Hall 

148 Crittenden Rd, Findon 

Mainstream 

8353 1749 

Tue Kannella Squares 

Weekly 7pm A Level 

Jeff  

Seidel 

Morialta Uniting Church 

26 Chapel St, Magill 

Plus 

8263 5023 

Tue Sunset Twirlers 

Weekly 8pm 

Learners 7-8pm 

Les  

Tulloch 

Arts Centre 

22 Gawler St, Pt Noarlunga 

Mainstream 

0484233826 

Wed Adelaide Outlaws 

Closed 2nd Wed of 
month 

Graham 

Elliot 

Kilburn Community Centre 

Le Hunte St, Kilburn 

Plus 

8353 1749 

 

Thu Sunset Twirlers 

Weekly 8pm 

Closed last Thu of 
month 

Les  

Tulloch 

Arts Centre 

22 Gawler St, Pt Noarlunga 

Plus 

Learners 

0484233826 

Fri Wild Frontier 

Weekly 8pm 

Learners 7pm-8pm 

Jeff  

Seidel 

Morialta Uniting Church 

26 Chapel St, Magill 

Mainstream 

8263 5023 

Metropolitan Square Dance Diary: 

Fri Scoot Back Squares 

Weekly 7:30pm 

Ian 

Rutter 

St Johns Anglican Church 

Church Street, Salisbury 

Mainstream 

0408 964 466 

Sun T&T Rounds 
Weekly 12 - 2pm 
2 - 4pm 
4 - 5pm 

Thelma McCue 
Learners 
Phase 3 to 4+ 
Advanced 

Chandelier Ballroom 
Cassie St, Collinswood 

8261 8128 

Sun Sunset Twirlers 

Weekly 6.30 pm 

Les and Anne 

Tulloch  

Cooinda 
Neighbourhood Centre 

Cnr Diagonal Rd and 
Sturt Rd, Sturt 

Phase 2 to 3+ 

0484233826 

Wed Sunset Twirlers 

Weekly 7 pm 

Les and Anne 

Tulloch  

Cooinda 
Neighbourhood Centre 

Cnr Diagonal Rd and 
Sturt Rd, Sturt 

Phase 4 to 6 

0484233826 

Fri T&T Rounds 

Weekly 7:30 pm 

Thelma McCue 

Advanced 

Chandelier Ballroom 

Cassie St, Collinswood 

Phase 4 to 6 

8261 8128 

Metropolitan Round Dance Diary: 
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The South Australian Square Dance Society Inc.  

Executive Committee:  

President    

Vice President Murray Dempsey 0468560782 Kar_mur@live.com.au 

Secretary Pauline Ottaway 0414 952499 sasds.sec@gmail.com 

Membership  Karen Dempsey  Kar_mur@live.com.au 

Treasurer Don Stephens 8445 2580 jandon21@bigpond.com 

Round Up Editor Stephen Janes 0410009382 sasds.roundup@gmail.com 

Committee & Club Representatives: 

Adelaide Outlaws Dawn Elliott 8353 1749 dawn@adelaideoutla

ws.com 

Kannella Squares Alistair Kennedy 0411 197386 akennedy@senet.com.au 

Scoot Back Squares Merv in Hier 8263 3471  

Sunset Twirlers Les Tulloch 0484233826 lest11@bigpond.com 

Wild Frontier Sue Bottroff 8293 3208  

Yorke Promenaders Scotty Scott   

Contact Us: 

Postal Correspondence to: SASDS Secretary 

 PO Box 6412, Halifax St, Adelaide 5000 

Articles for Round Up: sasds.roundup@gmail.com 

Australian National Square Dance Society Delegates:  

Anne Tulloch           Murray Dempsey 

Adelaide Outlaws Dawn Elliott 8353 1749 dawn@adelaideoutlaws.com 

Kannella Squares    

Scoot Back Squares Merv in Hier 8263 3471  

Sunset Twirlers Les Tulloch 0484233826 lest11@bigpond.com 

Wild Frontier Sue Bottroff 8293 3208  

SACA/SARDA    

State Convention 

Convenor’s 

Karen & Murray 

Dempsey 

 Kar_mur@live.com.au 

Committee & Club Representatives: 

Yorke Promenaders Scotty Scott 0419864748  scotty.scott@internode.on.net  

Australian National Square Dance Convention Board member: Jeff Seidel  

Australian Callers Federation: 

State Coordinator  Jeff Seidel   Board Member Graham Elliott 

National Bodies 


